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The	Faculty	of	Health	Sciences’	 (FHS)	newsletter	series	 returns	 for	 its	 final	 issue	of	 the
year.	The	last	quarter	of	the	year	always	feels	like	the	busiest,	with	year-end	exams	and
preparations	for	the	new	year.	

In	 this	edition	we	 recap	 faculty	developments,	 staff	 and	student	achievements	and	new
staff	appointees	from	September	through	to	November	2024.	

As	2024	draws	 to	a	close	we	convey	a	heartfelt	 thank	you	 to	everyone	willing	 to	share
their	 stories	 and	 photos	 with	 us	 throughout	 what	 has	 been	 an	 action-packed	 year.	 A
special	 thank	you	also	goes	 to	our	 faithful	 readers	 for	 their	enduring	support.	We	wish
everyone	a	restful	break.

Faculty	News
A	year	in	review

Watch	a	short	clip	here.

Physios	pay	it	forward	to	Hanover	Park
community
Staff	 and	 students	 from	 the	 Division	 of
Physiotherapy	 donated	 their	 time	 and
expertise,	 as	well	 as	 several	 pots	 of	 nutritious
food,	 to	 the	 community	 of	 Hanover	 Park	 in	 an
initiative	to	promote	wellness	and	reduce	health
inequities.	 The	 second	 annual	 Health	 and
Wellness	 Day,	 held	 on	 15	 November	 at	 the
FG	 Lowe	 Village	 in	 Hanover	 Park,	 attracted
about	400	residents	who	participated	in	a	range
of	 activities	 —	 from	 education	 and	 individual
therapy	 sessions	 to	 exercise	 classes.	 Read
more.	

New	undergraduate	Health	Sciences
Students’	Council	takes	office
On	1	November	 the	 faculty	welcomed	 its	new
Health	 Sciences	 Students’	 Council	 (HSSC),
which	will	 serve	until	 31	October	 2025.	This	 is
the	first	council	since	the	Covid-19	pandemic	to
have	 contested	 an	 election	 and	we	wish	 them
all	the	very	best	for	their	tenure.	Read	more.		

Run4Rural	2024	exceeds	expectations	
On	 12	 October	 the	 Rural	 Support	 Network
student	 organisation	 held	 its	 “Run4Rural2024”
event.	 Participants	 paid	 to	 run	 or	 walk	 six
kilometres	 on	 campus	 and	 there	 was	 an
incredible	 turnout	 of	 ±130	 people,	 raising	 an
inspiring	R13	 060	—	 far	 exceeding	 the	 target.
The	 funds	 will	 be	 used	 to	 support	 the	 new
colposcopy	 clinic	 at	 Isilimela	 Hospital	 in	 the
Eastern	Cape.

The	vibrant	voyage	through	six	songs
and	four	Stories
Professor	 Steve	 Reid,	 outgoing	 chair	 of	 family
medicine	and	head	of	 the	Department	of	FaCE
(Family,	 Community	 and	 Emergency
Care),	delivered	a	 lecture	 titled	“Six	Songs	and
Four	 Stories”	 where	 he	 shared	 stories	 of
wisdom	 gained	 during	 his	 career,	 through
music	performed	to	guests.	The	highlight	of	the
night	 was	 the	 faculty	 orchestra	 performing	 the
faculty	 song,	 Place	 of	 the	 Stars,	 which
was	 composed	 by	 Associate	 Professor	 Marc
Hendricks	and	Professor	Reid.
Watch	the	event	recording	here.

Final	years	proudly	celebrate	at	annual	oath-taking	and	prize-giving	ceremony
The	faculty's	annual	oath-taking	ceremony	for	final-year	graduands	is	a	calender	highlight	second
to	 none!	 Prior	 to	 starting	 their	 internships,	 our	 new	 cohort	 of	 graduating	 health	 professionals
publicly	 pledge	 their	 commitment	 to	 serving	patients	with	 integrity,	 in	 the	presence	of	 teachers,
family	and	loved	ones.	This	popular	celebratory	event,	punctuated	with	applause	and	ululating,	 is
combined	 with	 awarding	 prizes	 to	 final-year	 students	 who	 have	 achieved	 academic	 excellence
during	their	student	years.	This	year’s	event	took	place	on	29	November	in	Sarah	Baartman	Hall.
View	the	photo	gallery	here.		

Retirees'	contributions	acknowledged
On	 8	 November	 the	 faculty	 held	 an
appreciation	 function	 for	 its	 2024	 cohort	 of
retirees.	 A	 slideshow	 with	 each	 retiree's
reflections	 was	 played	 and	 line	 managers	 bid
their	 colleagues	 farewell	 through	poignant	and,
at	 times,	 humorous	 speeches.	 View	 the
gallery	here.

Dean	celebrates	students	for	first
semester	excellence
In	 September	 the	 dean	 of	 the	 Faculty	 of
Health	 Sciences,	 Associate	 Professor	 Lionel
Green-Thompson,	 hosted	 a	 tea	 for
undergraduate	 student	 achievers	 across	 all
programmes	 in	 recognition	 of	 their	 exceptional
academic	 performances	 in	 their	 first	 semester
of	2024.	This	was	a	special	occasion	for	many
students,	 for	 being	 celebrated,	 as	 well	 as
an	opportunity	to	mingle	with	staff,	some	for	the
first	time.		

Inaugural	lectures
Inaugural	 lectures	 continue	 to	 pull	 a	 crowd.	We	 celebrated	 two	 inaugural	 lectures	 this	 quarter:
Professor	 Sudesh	 Sivarasu,	 head	 of	 the	 Division	 of	 Biomedical	 Engineering	 (left),
presented	 his	 insights	 into	 developing	 technologies	 to	 cater	 to	 Africa’s	 unique	 needs	 and
Professor	Sithombo	Maqungo,	head	of	 the	Orthopaedic	Trauma	Serviceat	Groote	Schuur
Hospital	and	UCT	(right),	explored	how	to	tackle	the	root	causes	of	violence	and	trauma.

Both	these	lectures	can	be	viewed	on	the	faculty’s	YouTube	channel.			

Medical	students	raise	over	R150	000
for	emergency	surgery	at	Groote
Schuur	Hospital	
The	 UCT	 Surgical	 Society	 hosted	 its	 annual
charity	 ball	 with	 the	 aim	 to	 expand	 access	 to
emergency	 surgical	 care	 by	 adding	 additional
theatre	 lists	 at	 Groote	 Schuur	 Hospital,
enabling	 the	 completion	 of	 a	 minimum	 of	 220
extra	 surgical	 operations	 annually.	 The	 team
managed	 to	 raise	 a	 grand	 total	 of	 R150	 308
towards	the	cause	and	is	profoundly	grateful	to
the	generous	donors	and	sponsors.
Read	more.

Professor	Jacky	van	Wyk	attends
World	Health	Organization	dialogue	in
Zambia
Professor	 Jacky	 van	 Wyk,	 head	 of	 the
Department	 of	 Health	 Sciences	 Education,
attended	 the	 inaugural	 Africa	 Health
Professions	Education	Dialogue	hosted	by	 the
World	 Health	 Organization	 in	 Zambia	 from	 12
to	14	November.	The	dialogue	spotlighted	 the
pivotal	 role	 of	 Health	 Professions	 Education	 in
reshaping	 curricula	 to	 address	 Africa’s
healthcare	needs.	

Are	you	interested	in	receiving	research-only	news?
The	Faculty	of	Health	Sciences'	Research	Office	will	launch	its	first	dedicated	quarterly	research-
focused	 newsletter	 in	 December	 2024.	 This	 newsletter	 will	 include	 research	 features,	 news,
highlights	and	achievements.	
Click	here	to	subscribe.

	

Awards	and	Achievements

Professor	Mohamed	Jeebhay	and	Dr
Sabelo	Hadebe	inducted	into	the
Academy	of	Science	of	South	Africa		
Professor	Mohamed	Jeebhay	 (left),	 head	 of
occupational	medicine	and	previous	co-director
of	 the	World	Health	Organization	Collaborating
Centre	in	Occupational	Health,	and	Dr	Sabelo
Hadebe	(right),	senior	lecturer	in	immunology,
have	been	formally	admitted	to	the	Academy	of
Science	of	South	Africa	(ASSAf).	The	mandate
of	 the	 ASSAf	 encompasses	 all	 fields	 of
scientific	enquiry	and	 includes	 the	 full	diversity
of	 South	 Africa’s	 distinguished	 scientists.	 It
represents	 South	 Africa	 in	 the	 international
community	of	science	academies.

Professor	Keertan	Dheda	earns	gold
medal	from	Academy	of	Science	of
South	Africa	
Professor	 Keertan	 Dheda,	 head	 of	 the
Division	 of	 Pulmonology,	 has	 received	 the
Science-for-Society	 Gold	 Medal	 for	 his
impactful	 research	 focused	 on	 reducing	 the
tuberculosis	 burden	 in	 vulnerable	 communities
and	 for	 his	 outstanding	 contributions	 to
scientific	thought.		

Department	of	Student	Affairs	Leadership	Awards

A	 highlight	 in	 the	 Department	 of	 Student	 Affairs’	 calendar	 is	 the	 annual	 Student	 Leadership
Awards,	 and	 this	 year’s	 iteration	 was	 held	 at	 the	 d-school	 Afrika	 on	 middle	 campus.	 The
event	acknowledges	individual	students	and	student	teams	across	all	faculties	for	their	leadership
contributions	in	respect	of	community,	social	justice	health	and	media.

Our	health	sciences	colleagues	who	were	recognised	for	distinction	were:		
2023-2024	Health	Science	Students’	Council	(HSSC)
Surgical	Society
Waheed	Amanjee
Zuko	Bhana	
Rirhandzu	Mkhari
Ayooluwa	Agboola	

Read	more.

Faculty	members	shine	at	Excellence	in
Health	Awards
The	South	African	Excellence	in	Health	Awards
were	 held	 in	 November	 in	 Johannesburg.
Professor	 Lydia	 Cairncross	 won	 in	 the
Clinical	 Excellence	 category	 and	 students
Ramses	 Wonkam	 and	 Waheed	 Amanjee
(both	 fifth-year	 medicine)	 jointly	 earned	 the
Rising	Star	Award.	Halala!

Three	health	sciences	graduates	elected
for	Rhodes	Scholarship	for	2025	
Congratulations	 to	 Dr	 Christian	 Cotchobos
(27),	 Dr	 Inae	 Jim	 (26)	 and	 Dr	 Tshegofatso
Masenya	 (26),	 all	 MBChB	 graduates,
who	 were	 awarded	 the	 Rhodes	 Scholarship,
enabling	 them	 to	 pursue	 postgraduate	 studies
at	 Oxford	 University	 in	 England.	 They	 embark
on	 their	 studies	 in	 2025	and	will	 spend	one	 to
three	years	at	Oxford.

Disability	Studies	in	Inclusive	Education
textbook	is	published		
Well	 done	 to	Professor	Judith	Mckenzie,	Dr
Kofi	Nseibo,	Dr	Amani	Karissa	and	Chantal
Samuels	 from	 the	 Division	 of	 Disability
Studies	 on	 the	 career	 milestone	 of	 having	 a
textbook	 published.	 The	 textbook,	 Disability
Studies	 in	 Inclusive	 Education,	 is	 the
culmination	 of	 a	 collaborative	 process	 and
partnership	 with	 the	 Centre	 for	 Innovation	 in
Learning	and	Teaching	and	was	developed	with
active	 participation	 from	 academics,	 teachers,
parents	 and	 persons	 with	 disabilities,	 as	 well
as	 other	 community	 stakeholders	 such	 as
NGOs.	Read	more.

Ubuntu	Hlatshwayo	and	Naledi	Mohale
receive	prestigious	Kerry	Capstick-
Dale	Leadership	Award	
The	Kerry	Capstick-	Dale	Leadership	Award	 is
a	 prize	 conferred	 on	 holistic	 student	 leaders
who	 display	 generosity	 of	 spirit,	 humour	 and
integrity.	This	year’s	award	was	shared	among
three	 students,	 with	 two	 of	 them	 from	 the
Faculty	of	Health	Sciences.	Congratulations	 to
Ubuntu	 Hlatshwayo	 (fourth-year	 medicine,
left)	 and	 Naledi	 Mohala	 (fifth-year	 medicine,
right).		

	

Newly	rated	A
researchers	
Professor	Lucy	Gilson	and
Professor	Ed	Sturrock	have
received	A	ratings	(regarded
as	leading	international
scholars)	from	the	National
Research	Foundation.	Halala!	

	

Sustained	A	researchers	
Professor	Keertan	Dheda,
Professor	Heather	Zar	and
Professor	Ed	Rybicki	have
sustained	their	A	rankings
from	the	National	Research
Foundation.	Congratulations!	

Newly	rated	P
researcher	
Mubeen	Golam	recently
earned	a	P	ranking	(young
researcher	considerably	likely
to	be	a	future	international
leader)	from	the	National
Research	Foundation.	Baie
geluk!	

	

Staff	Appointments

	

	

Ad	hominem	promotions		
Congratulations	to	all	colleagues	who	were
promoted	through	the	rigorous	ad	hominem
process	 in	 2024.	 Their	 promotions	 take
effect	from	1	January	2025.
Read	the	full	announcement	here.	

	

Do	you	have	exciting	news	or	stories	to	share?
Reach	out	to	FHSNews@uct.ac.za
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